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Worthy Brothers,

I hope this letter finds you well. I know it seems early , but I wanted to drop you a quick note and 
remind you that as your Council's do all of the excellent programs you all typically do , not to 
forget to submit them to me as you complete them. This will allow you to get all of your info 
down as you complete it and have it still fresh in your mind. Use the Form # STSP to record info 
and PLEASE submit a separate write up and pictures to increase your chances of winning an 
award at the State Convention. We don't do programs to get praise or recognition but is nice 
when we are rewarded for the good deeds we do. The cutoff for submissions to me is March 29, 
2025, The State judging committee will be meeting in the first week of April to determine the 
winners in each category.
Please mail to me if possible , e-mail is OK as well , but I only have a black & white laser printer 
and you won't get as nice a presentation. I will accept ALL submissions for any award submissions 
in the 4 categories:

  -FAITH,   -FAMILY,   -COMMUNITY,   -LIFE

There are separate forms for Blessed Michael McGivney-Chaplain of the year award and I will also 
be accepting nominations for Family of the Year and Knight of the Year as well .. I think each 
Council should have no problem having a nomination for all 3 of those categories, as all of your 
Councils certainly have a Worthy Chaplain , Brother Knight and Family , which easily meet those 
criteria. The forms are simple and pictures and testimonials certainly help. Also, your FS should 
submit to me the longest continuous serving Brother from your Council so that he can be 
recognized . This award is for continuous service , not First Degree date.
Please remember that the Star Council requirements for this Fraternal year, they are:
Columbian Award –  for the Programs you all do ,reported on Form# SP-7 by June 30. Categories 
listed above and complete 4 programs in each category , 16 total required , Featured 
programs  = 2 points each
McGivney Award – for Membership . 5% increase over last years member number on your roster.
Founders Award – for Insurance . No quota this year , Council must participate in at least 2 Online 
or in person approved Insurance benefit informational meetings . Must have 7 members in 
attendance. New- Council must submit form # 11077 .

Safe Environment training - Required for specified leadership positions: Grand Knight , 
Community , Program and Family Directors. This applies to Columbian and State Awards , please 
make sure you are compliant to be considered.

Also , Form #365 Service Program Personnel report and Form #1728 Annual Survey for Fraternal 
Activity must be submitted and all assessments paid to Supreme and State Councils.
Please submit your awards for consideration , it is not too early , Good Luck and Vivat Jesus!
Fraternally ,
Bill LaCroix
State Program Director / State Secretary
644 Church Rd.
Colchester , VT 05446,   802-881-2748,  blacroix1@comcast.net

mailto:blacroix1@comcast.net




Condolences & Prayers
For our Brother Knight

Who passed away last month

Entrusted to the care of Mary, the Mother of God, we carry the Rosary as 

the sign of our dedication to her and to her Son. Confident in her motherly 

love for us all, we entrust the soul of our brother Knights to her, that she 

may present him to her Son

Brother Knight Thomas G McClay: Vergennes Council 

3664- 64 years old - 19 years of service, third Degree

Sir Knight Donald Shackett, 85, Honorary Life Member 

Council #5041, 29 years, and Assembly #2312, 27 years, 

Morrisville.

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under 

https://epitemnein-epitomic.blogspot.com/2012/12/the-christian-cross-and-discipline.html


Past State Deputy Message



Brothers,
The statewide day of prayer is coming up on November 9th.

I'll be sending a small packet to all the councils that have signed up via the website.  That packet will 
contain 1 printed copy of the coordinators guide and 5 printed copies of the full program (including the 
names of priests, deacons, and seminarians).  Feel free to use the attached PDFs to print more or make 
photocopies of the paper programs that you'll receive via postal mail in the next few days.

I'll mail these packets to the address of the Grand Knight (as found in the Knights of Columbus 
Directory) or if someone other than the Grand Knight signed up, I'll reach out to that person to get 
their mailing address.
Peace
Dcn Patrick Leduc
Council 7525







































Candidate & Election Information for Pro-Life Voters

November 5 is election day, but voting is already underway in Vermont! This 

election, the Vermont Right to Life Political Committee is not making candidate 

recommendations. Instead, we are encouraging voters to be aware of which 

candidates are supporting a pro-abortion agenda before they cast their ballot. 
Here are three resources to help you identify those candidates:

Incumbent Legislators' support for pro-abortion S.37 (Act 15). S.37 is a 

pro-abortion bill passed by the Legislature and signed into law by Gov. Phil 

Scott. This law targets Vermont's 10 Pregnancy Resource Centers (PRCs) by 

giving the Attorney General (currently Charity Clarke, who made her views 

clear here.) power to impose costly fines and penalties on the Centers for 

engaging in allegedly "deceptive" or "misleading" advertising. These provisions 

are being challenged as unconstitutional in Federal District Court. You can read 
more about the law and court case here.

In addition, the law shields providers of abortion and transgender services from 

lawsuits originating out-of-state if the services were provided in Vermont (for 

example, a lawsuit from a New Hampshire parent whose minor daughter is 

brought to Vermont for an abortion by an abuser to circumvent that State's 

parental notification law and cover up the crime.) It also allows providers in 

Vermont to expand abortion services into other states via tele-health in violation 
of other states' laws.

Click here to see the incumbent Senator candidates who sponsored S.37 
and incumbent Representative candidates who voted in favor of S.37.

Planned Parenthood Endorsed Pro-Abortion Candidates. Planned 

Parenthood Vermont Action Fund (PPVTAF) endorses 100% pro-abortion 

candidates who fill out their survey and promise to vote for their extreme 

agenda. (Note: not all candidates who are 100% pro-abortion are endorsed by 

PPVAF) See the list of pro-abortion candidates endorsed by PPVTAF here.

https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=32a7ee126d&e=66ec8da36b
https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=46397ad23e&e=66ec8da36b
https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=d260e96e90&e=66ec8da36b
https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=58572b82d6&e=66ec8da36b
https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=4a445735bd&e=66ec8da36b


VPIRG Votes Endorsed Pro-Abortion Candidates. VPIRG Votes, an arm of the 

Vermont Public Interest Research Group, endorses what they call "Pro-Choice, Pro-Climate, 

Pro-Democracy Candidates." VPIRG advocated for passage of Vermont's pro-abortion 

constitutional amendment in 2022. See the list of pro-abortion candidates endorsed by 

VPIRG Votes here.

If you have additional questions about the candidates running in your district, contact VRLC 

at 802-229-4885 or by email at vrlc@vrlc.net

  

Reminders About Voting

All registered voters should have received a ballot in the mail. Ballots can be returned by mail or dropped off in 

person at your Town/City Clerk's office before Election Day Nov. 5, or at your polling place by 7:00 pm on 

Election Day. If you mail your ballot, it must be received by 7:00 pm on Election Day, so allow 10 days for 

delivery. A postmark date is not sufficient.

If you did not receive a ballot, contact your Town/City Clerk. If you are not registered to vote, you can register up 

to and including Election Day and cast your ballot.

If you vote in-person, you are asked to bring the ballot you received in the mail with you to the polls. If you have 

misplaced or forget your ballot, you can get a new one at your polling place by signing a form.

https://vrlc.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97c7b7644178786fd8c714fc0&id=82a1fce6e9&e=66ec8da36b
mailto:vrlc@vrlc.net






On October 13, Council 642, Middlebury, held another 

fabulous pancake breakfast with over 45 parishioners 

attending after the 10am mass. 

L to R, Mark Manly and Tom Hanley serve up pancakes and bacon 
after the 10am mass on Oct 13. 



Fr. Meany-Fr. St. Onge Council 7943, conducts a Living Rosary, October 13, 

2024, outside St. Andre Bessette Parish, Troy.  The beads of potted mums were 

placed in the image of a rosary pattern around the statue of the Sacred Heart of 

Jesus in the courtyard.  Members of the parish recited the prayers and were 

given the mums as a token of appreciation.

Mums are believed to bring peace, tranquility, compassion, healing and positive 

energy into one’s life.



Bishop Rice Council #2946
Our council did the annual chicken pie supper held at Saint 

Pius in Essex, Vt. This event is not only extremely fun where 

brothers old and new get to laughing and joking but 

rewarding. Our two chairs for the event, at top Bruce and 

middle Ron made an awesome meal. 2100.00 dollars was 

raised for recent hurricane victims.



Fr. Boivin Council #5041
Fr. Boivin Council #5041 Assistant Chaplain Fr. Sayaha Paul 

Sebastian received a donation of boxes of coats from Zaki Mustafa 

of Transforming A life for distribution to homeless and needy. Fr. 

Paul and members of Fr. Boivin Council presented a token sample 

of the coats to Mary Elfer of the Social Action Ministry at Most 

Holy Name of Jesus Parish who will arrange the  distribution to the 

Homeless Shelter in Hyde Park and The Family Center in 

Morrisville among others.





















Milton Council 10417

Closing St. Ann’s Prayer Garden

Left to right: FN Roger Dickinson Family Director Scott Wise

Knights Mascot Toby Membership Director Ed Malila

Grand Knight Gille Thibault

30th Annual Harvest Dinner





Brother Knights;

I thank you for all of your articles and making this newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to PLEASE forward 

this newsletter to all of your councils and members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE DECEMBER 1, 2024  

2024-25 300 Club

How are those ticket sales doing ???
Keep in mind that if you have tickets that 
you can not sell, Please let me know as I 
have councils looking for more tickets.

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com
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